Troy Fire Protection District
Regular Meeting of

The Board of Trustees

March 17, 2021
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees for the Troy Fire Protection District was held at the Troy Firehouse on March 17, 2021.  President Darren Reeves called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  A roll call was taken: board members present were Darren Reeves, Dan Gonzalez, Joe Leach, Kevin Byrne, and Phil Loethen.  Also present were Kelly Huelsmann, Chief Ed Collins, Kevin Manso, AJ Nichols, Ed Smith, several firefighters and paramedics.  This was an open meeting without a Zoom option.
Announcements/Public Comment

There were no public comments.
Darren Reeves read the following letter. 
Darren Reeves

Trustee

Troy Fire Protection District  

116 W. Clay Street Troy IL 6294 

March 17, 2021
Kurt Prenzler
Chairman 

Madison County Board 


Dear Kurt Prenzler:

Please accept this letter as my formal resignation from my position as Trustee with Troy Fire Protection District. After four years it is with heavy heart but due to personal reasons out of my control I need to resign to concentrate on my family.  I apologize in advance of any inconvenience this may cause you and the board but will do all I can to ensure that my leaving is as smooth transition as possible.  To provide you with enough time to backfill my position, I would like to make my resignation effective May 19, 2021. 

I have thoroughly enjoyed my time as a Trustee on the Troy Fire Protection District Board and hope you will understand my reasons for leaving.  I wish you and all the other Board Members the best.  Thank you for the time you allowed me to serve the community.  

Sincerely

Darren Reeves

Trustee - President

Troy Fire Protection District

Phil thanked Darren for his service to the fire district.

Thank You Cards

There were no thank you cards sent.  

Minutes

The February17, 2021 meeting minutes were reviewed.

Motion was made by Dan and 2nd by Phil to accept the minutes.  

Roll call vote Yes Phil, Dan, and Darren, Abstain Kevin and Joe
Treasurer Report: Treasurer Joe Leach

The treasurer report was presented and is attached to these minutes.  

Motion made by Phil 2nd by Kevin to approve the treasurer report.

Roll call vote 5 YES 0 No

The bills of $138,197.44 were presented.

Motion made by Phil 2nd by Kevin to pay the bills.

Roll call vote 5 YES 0 No

Motion made by Joe 2nd by Dan to transfer $145,000 from money market to checking to pay the bills.

Roll call vote 5 YES 0 No

Equipment: Kevin Byrne
2013 two valves were replaced in house.

2042 had an air conditioning issue repaired.

2014 A Ferrara representative stopped by to review the issue
2051 Received an estimate of $6,984 to repair the damage.  There was some discussion regarding the insurance, and the trustees questioned how much was the deductible. 

.
Property: Joe Leach
Air conditioning units on the EMS side were reinstalled.  
Personnel Report/ Dan Gonzalez 

Dan passed out a report of all employees’ hours worked per month and YTD.  Dan said this would be a regular monthly report.

EMS REPORT and Fire Report - Chief Ed Collins
The chief reported 81 EMS calls for February, we received mutual aid 7 times and we gave mutual aid 5 times..  68 of the EMS calls were billed.

The fire side had 27 calls for February, YTD 49.

Phil asked the chief about a meeting he had several months ago with a representative of Andree’s.  With the EMS receipts running about $100,000 less this year, was there any explanation as to why.  The chief suggested covid was a cause, and that our collection rate was about average, but said he would reach out to them and review the situation.

Old Business
East side door replaced – complete
2014 Chassis issue – was discussed earlier in the meeting.  Kevin Manso reported that the person who was to review the truck was not an engineer but someone that writes specs on fire trucks.    
Auditor – Phil advised the trustees that he and Kevin had interviews, quotes, and references from two different auditors.  The low bid was Thompson and Lengacher.  
Dan asked if the quote was higher than the cost from our current auditor. Phil said it was.  Kevin said it is still less than we budgeted.  

Motion made by Phl 2nd by Kevin to accept the three year quote from Thompson and Lengacher .  

Roll call vote 4 YES Dan No

Meier request  – The request for a grave plaque for Darwin Meier was discussed.  This appears to be a fireman association commitment.  Phil asked to be notified when there is a resolution.  Darren commented it was promised and it should be done.  
Life Pack Purchase – Phil commented that he put this on the agenda clarify the questioned that was raised at the previous meeting.  In November 2020, the board approved $25,000 for a Life Pack Monitor, but the bill that was presented last month for payment was for $27,600.  The chief had researched the situation and had informed Phil that several bills had been received at the same time (Life Pack $16,875, case for the Life pack $$1,159, a service agreement for the Life Pack monitor $7,000, and a $2,662 service agreement for a Lucas device.).  The first three items were purchased under the contract.
Phil commented that he had two concerns regarding this purchase; the first was the question who is authorized to sign contracts.  This contract was signed by an EMT officer, and Phil suggested that contracts should be signed by the chief or the president of the board.    
Darren stated he didn’t think there was a policy on who could sign contracts.

Phil’s second concern was that this was not a sealed bid purchase.   The three items were purchased under one contract for more than $20,000.  There was general discussion that this purchase was a trade in thus a sole source vender, and therefore exempt from sealed bids.
Dan commented that none of the three items purchased cost over $20,000 so a sealed bid was not required.  

New Business
Fire hose request – The chief requested the purchase of a fire hose for $3,500.

Motion made by Dan 2nd by Kevin to purchase a new fire hose for $3,500.

Roll call vote 5 YES 0 No

Hydro-test SCBA bottles - The chief request $2,000 to hydra-test the SCBA bottles.

Motion made by Dan 2nd by Kevin to spend up to $2,000 to hydra-test the SCBA bottles..

Roll call vote 5 YES 0 No

The trustees reviewed the Firefighter working as part-time EMS policy.  

Motion made by Kevin 2nd by Phil to approve the policy.  

Roll call vote 5 YES 0 No

Darren assigned Kevin and Joe to work with the chief and Kelly on next year’s budget.

Electronic Communications – Joe stated that he always comes to the fire station to check his email. He was concerned that if he uses his personal computer, it could be subpoenaed, and he didn’t want his personal banking records at risk.  He suggested buying computers for the trustees to check their email.  
Joe made a motion 2nd by Dan to buy Chromebook computers at a price not to exceed $1,600.  

Roll call vote YES Dan, Darren, and Joe; NO Phil; Abstain Kevin

8:08 Motion was made by Phil 2nd by Dan to enter into executive session to discuss union collective negotiations. 
Roll call vote 5 YES

8:52 Motion made Dan 2nd by Joe to return to open session.
Roll call vote 5 YES

Dan thanked the firefighters for arranging the meeting space in the bay area.

8:53 Joe made motion to adjourn

All in favor say AYE

Respectfully submitted

Phil Loethen, Secretary

